A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 14th March 2013 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Nick Elsome, Kate Giles, Richard Greenford, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present District Councillor Ann Ducker and parish clerk Caroline Hadley. 
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Nick Henry.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 14th February 2013 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters arising. The clerk had contacted BT about painting the phone boxes and now had the paint so the boxes can be painted as soon as the weather permits. The overhanging hedge had not been cut so the clerk would send a reminder to the householder. It had been confirmed by Ann Ducker that parish council are not consulted on discharge of conditions for planning applications. The high viz jackets and litter pickers for the litter blitz had not yet arrived but Peter had the bags.  
4. Parish Hall. The Quiz Night on 9th March had been very successful and had raised in the region of £650. This had improved the hall finances but there was a concern that money would be lost when the bridge closes.  The garden show was being held on 6th April
5. Newsletter/Website. The clerk’s parish council email address needed to be added to the contact details in the newsletter.  The link from the website to the parish council had been reported as not working the clerk would check this.
6. Recreation Ground.  The moles were thriving. Nick Elsome commented on how well behaved dog walkers were when using the green. The Garton end swing is now fixed.  The Garton End play equipment needs to be added to the Rospa inspection in July.
7. District Councillors Report. Ann Ducker reported that there was no suggestion in the core strategy report that Goring Heath would have any new houses allocated in the parish. A neighbourhood plan needs public participation and is not free it will also require a referendum. South Stoke has done a community plan which is suitable for a small village. A neighbourhood plan will not give any weight on extensions only on development and there is no development planned for Goring Heath. SODC and ORCC can provide help with advice on drafting a plan. SODC were looking for suggestions as to what the site at Penny Royal could be used for in the future.
8. County Councillors Report. None
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
None. 
10. Finance.  There was £10,535.63 in the bank on 1st March.  £75 had been paid in from adverts and £1.56 earned in untaxed interest.  The following cheques were drawn & authorised.

30195
March Newsletter

£270.00

30196
OALC



£223.92

30197
H M Revenue & customs
£72.60

30198
Clerks salary January

£257.40

Total




£823.92

HMRC are changing how the parish council report tax and NI each month and we now have to report it on line at the same time as the clerk is paid.
11. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. All well
12. Grass Cutting . Martin had been liaising with the grass cutters and the residents of Orchard Coomb to get the grass cutting schedule organised for the year. Peter would check with 
Ian Tiller to see if the residents were happy with this arrangement.  Richard asked if a wider strip of grass could be cut on the footway and some of the overhanging vegetation cut back.  Martin would let the clerk know which landowners to contact re the vegetation as it is their responsibility to keep the footpath clear. 
13. Working Parties. The Litter Blitz will be held on Saturday 16th March at 10am.  
14. Community Plan/ Neighbourhood Plan. Articles in the newsletter and on the website have so far not generated much interest but Peter and Martin are drafting  a plan 
15. Linking the footpath to Goring. Peter has registered an expression of interest for upgrading the footpath to a bridleway. Martin said that the linking of the footpath to Goring was too big an undertaking and too costly. It was proposed that a meeting be set up with the footpath officer , Flint House and Goring Parish Council sometime in April when the evenings were lighter .

16. Risk Assessment, Asset Register and Standing Orders.  The meeting reviewed and updated   these documents. Crays Pond was added to the Asset Register.

17. Correspondence. Lesley Withers had written to thank Peter for his letter she would like it minuted that another sign has been taken within 48 hours of it being put up a tradesman’s sign and several have gone missing since October .For permission to put up replacement house sign on the bridleway Highways would be the authority to contact and missing signs should be reported to the PCSO
18. Any other business. Martin had made enquiries into the position concerning pot holes caused by poor repair of the roads by utility companies. Richard Greenford asked about the hedges at the Slabs. Martin had asked Jon Hatt who was checking on his insurance position. It was not the parish councils responsibility so a solution would be to contact Highways. Martin gave his apologies for the next meeting
19. Date of the next meeting 11 April 2013 at 7pm followed by the Annual Parish Meeting at 8pm
The meeting finished at 9.45pm
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